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Faculty Senate International Programs Committee
May 7th, 2020; Virtual Meeting

Expected Present: Albert Boaitey, CAFES; Shaheer Burney, At-large; Wes Chapin, the Dean’s Council representative; Claire McCarty, CBE; Paige Miller, Chair; Heidi Soneson, Director of the Office of International Education; Lori Swanson, CEPS.
Expected Absent:; Neil Kraus, Chair of the International Studies Program; Soobin Lee, student member, At-large
Guests: Megan Langie (OIE Advisory Council); Kelsey McLean (OIE Advisory Council); Carol Rogers (OIE Advisory Council); Vanessa Luther (International Student Services Coordinator)

Call to Order: 2:0x p.m.

(A quorum requires five voting members.)

Seating of Substitutes: 

Approval of the April  9th, 2020 meeting minutes

Old Business
1) Study abroad curriculum assessments 
New Business
1) SASA course proposal
2) COVID-19 Update on Status of students traveling abroad next fall who already completed course work.  
3) Two motions to be sent to Faculty Senate for approval
a. Motion from the International Programs Committee (Paige Miller, Chair) to change the following passage in the Faculty and Staff Handbook, 5.1.1.6

Request #1:  align 3.4.7.3 and 5.1.1.6 wording and simplify to avoid current Handbook inconsistency

Proposal:  5.1.1.6 wording should be changed to read:  “Refer to 3.4.7.3 for information on education abroad faculty salary compensation.”

Current
5.1.1.6 Compensation for Short Term Education (Study) Abroad Faculty
[FS 10/11 #49] 

Faculty serving as leaders for short-term education abroad courses through the Office of International Education will be compensated at the maximum per credit pay-rate in effect for overloads at UWRF at the time of the completion of the study abroad program or $1,576.05 per credit, whichever is higher. Faculty leaders may be compensated up to the maximum allowed per credit for overloads or $1,576.05 per credit, whichever is higher, subject to the course's generating sufficient revenue to cover tour expenses, tour reserve and faculty compensation. In addition, faculty may receive payment for up to one credit for course preparation and one credit for coordination of logistics for their study tour subject to the tour's generating sufficient revenue to cover these expenses. Subject to the provisions of this paragraph, final compensation will be determined by the Assistant Vice Chancellor for International Education/Executive Director, Office of International Education.

Proposed New
5.1.1.6 Compensation for Short Term Education (Study) Abroad Faculty

Refer to 3.4.7.3 for information on education abroad faculty salary compensation.

b. Motion from the International Programs Committee (Paige Miller, Chair) to change the following passage in the Faculty and Staff Handbook, 3.4.7.3
Request #2:  correct 3.4.7.3 wording to reflect new process and timeline for short-term education abroad faculty salary compensation as well as processes for semester-long faculty-led programs

Rationale:   UWRF Human Resources has informed OIE that updates to the federal Fair Labor Standards Act require that compensation timing aligns with work performed and it is no longer acceptable to pay faculty leaders after the program budget reconciliation at the end of the program.  As a result, final budget confirmation and salary compensation determination will be made with OIE and the faculty leader at the time of confirmed student enrollment prior to program departure.  Salary compensation will begin with the program start date.

The Handbook also should address faculty leaders who have permission to incorporate their education abroad course as part of their regular semester course load.

Finally, the Faculty and Staff Handbook should address instruction compensation for semester-long faculty-led programs (ITC and SAE). 

Current:
3.4.7.3 Compensation for Education Abroad Faculty

Faculty serving as leaders for short-term study abroad courses through the Office of International Education shall be compensated at the current per-credit pay-rates in effect for overloads at UWRF at the time of the completion of the study abroad or $1,500 per credit, whichever is higher. Faculty leaders may be compensated up to the maximum allowed per credit for overloads or $1,500 per credit, whichever is higher, subject to the course generating sufficient revenue to cover tour expenses, tour reserve and faculty compensation. 

In addition, faculty may receive up to one credit for course preparation and one credit for coordination of logistics for their study tour subject to the tour generating sufficient revenue to cover these expenses. Final compensation will be determined by the Director of International Educational Programs

Proposed New:
3.4.7.3 Compensation for Education Abroad Faculty

Faculty serving as leaders for short-term education abroad courses through the Office of International Education will be compensated at the maximum per credit pay-rate in effect for overloads at UWRF of $1,500 at the time of the completion of the study abroad program or $1,576.05 per credit, whichever is higher. Faculty leaders may be compensated up to the maximum allowed per credit for overloads or $1,576.05 per credit, whichever is higher, subject to the course's generating sufficient program budget demonstrating sufficient revenue to cover tour the education abroad program expenses, tour program reserve and faculty compensation. In addition, faculty may receive payment for up to the equivalent ofone credit for course preparation and one credit for coordination of logistics for their study tour program, subject to the tour's program budget demonstratinggenerating sufficient revenue to cover these expenses.   With permission from the faculty leader’s home department chair and college dean, a faculty member can incorporate the education abroad course as part of in-load teaching responsibilities. Compensation for the equivalent of course preparation and coordination of logistics is eligible to be paid separately.  Total salary compensation payment aligns with the program start date and in installments based on the start and end dates of the program course.

Faculty serving as leaders for semester-long study abroad courses through the Office of International Education shall be paid their regular UWRF salary by their home college.  The Office of International Education will transfer a standard fixed sum backfill amount as an S&E transfer to the faculty leader’s home college for course instruction replacement, and this fixed sum amount is reflected in the faculty leader’s education abroad program budget. 

Subject to the provisions of this paragraph, final compensation will be determined by the Assistant Vice Chancellor for International Education/Executive Director, Office of International Education.

4) Other issues?
Future meetings: See you next fall!

Adjourn: 2:xx p.m.


